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the members at Boccia England. I also got
invited to join an online training session on
physical activity and the prevention and
management of long term conditions for
healthcare professionals.

Getting to know Sport for
Conﬁdence!
This first week has been about
understanding sport for confidence, getting
to meet Liz (My educator) and all the
exciting opportunities she is involved in. It
has also given me a chance to build my
knowledge around physical activity and
research the therapeutic benefits for long
term conditions, disabilities and mental
health conditions.
(Photo of me engaging in fun meaningful
physical activity…and I beat the wall!)

Introduction
Hi my name is Becky Teasdale. I am a third
year Occupational Therapy student at
Sheffield Hallam. I am currently on my final
placement at Sports for Confidence. This
placement is a mixture of virtual and face to
face contact. I also have secondary
contacts for my placement based in
Sheffield.

Before placement
Prior to starting my placement I was invited
to join in online training explaining the
therapeutic use of Boccia and met some of
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I have had a lot of virtual meetings getting to
know the Occupational Therapists, sports
coaches and Occupational Therapy
assistants based down in Essex at the
sports for confidence leisure centres and
learn about projects they are involved in. I
have also been able to observe some of the
online sessions they run for service users
which took off through the pandemic.

Student Steering Group
I attended a steering group for occupational
therapy students. The aim of the steering
group is about raising awareness of
physical inactivity and the potential impact
occupational therapists could have if
physical activity outcomes were part of
normal clinical practice. This will be an
ongoing task. This made me feel like I was
part of something positive that can make a
difference to people's lives but also
something I am driven to change.

Final Thoughts:

Source: https://twitter.com/tinybuddha/status/874280173671264256

I previously studied a MSc in Physical
Activity and Health so being able to
incorporate that into Occupational Therapy
is very exciting for me. I really believe
everyone should be able to participate in
physical activity and it provides so many
benefits physically, socially and
psychologically.
So far, from just one week on this
placement, I have been able to network with
multiple people across England and build
connections. Everyone has been so
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welcoming and positive about inviting me to
join in projects, learn from each other and
share experiences and knowledge. I am a
very organised ‘routine’ person so initially I
thought this placement would be
overwhelming. However as Liz said
‘Embrace the Uncertainty’. I am learning to
do this and will take up every opportunity
that comes my way.
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with it and everything will work out in the
end.

Peer Supervision
I am on placement with three other students
and although we are all involved in different
projects we are together on placement with
Sport for Confidence. We have a group chat
with Liz too so we can share ideas and ask
questions. We met up this week to discuss
ideas to work collaboratively on projects
during the placement. It also gave us a
chance to support each other, reflect on our
week and placement experience so far. It
can be difficult and isolating working from
home sometimes but doing peer supervision
has given me a sense of belonging as we
are all in the same boat.

Getting involved

Source:
https://dy3.jghttps.xyz/a.aspx?cid=13&cname=short+team+quotes

Introduction
So this second week I have gone through a
mixture of emotions. One minute I feel like I
understand my role as an OT and I am able
to apply and demonstrate my knowledge
and skills to the placement. The next minute
my head is frazzled and I haven’t got a clue
what I’m doing. But I am just learning to go
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This week has been a big confidence boost
for me, despite the personal challenges of
being a naturally quiet and reserved person.
I have had meetings and phone calls with
multiple agencies. I have had to just get
stuck in with every meeting and make
myself present within the meetings and
explain my role as a student. I have pushed
myself to ask questions and explore further
opportunities to take up whilst on
placement.

Understanding the role of Sport
for Conﬁdence
A key focus of having sports coaches and
OTs in leisure centres is to remove the
barriers for everyone to participate in
activity. It is about focusing on individuals
abilities, creating an environment that

reduces the disabilities and facilitates
participation. It is not about categorising
people with conditions or disabilities, it is
about making an activity/environment that is
inclusive for everyone. This also helps to
reduce the stigma surrounding marginalised
groups, making them feel valued and
increases confidence. Occupational
therapists use a graded approach to activity
and discreetly assess clients through
observation and participation and apply
clinical reasoning. This helps to reduce the
pressure and anxiety of formal
assessments.By engaging in the sessions,
even if it is attending, handing out
equipment, refereeing, talking with others,
this requires multiple skills physically,
cognitively and socially.

Final thoughts:
Although I have not had clinical/patient
contact during my placement experience so
far. I think I have developed so many skills
needed for professional practice as an
Occupational Therapist. It is about thinking
outside the box and identifying change,
what might be missing from services and
how can I help? I have also been able to
manage my own timetable, prioritise my
workload, arrange and chair meetings and
increase my networks within the world of
Occupational Therapy.
Every week is different, sometimes
unpredictable, but always busy and an
opportunity for professional development!
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with a disability in comparison, fewer
accessible taxis and not all public transport
is accessible- e.g. not all stations in London
are ‘step free’. With this in mind, the cost of
living is increased for people with disabilities
due to expense of equipment, incontinence
needs, dietary requirements and utility bills.
Therefore, these factors and inequalities
need to be addressed as they are adding to
the barriers preventing engagement in
meaningful occupations.

Learning from lived experiences

Introduction
This week has been focused on cycling and
getting to know and become part of
Disability Sheffield and Sheffield Cycling for
All.

Social model of disability
Firstly I attended the disability Sheffield
induction training for volunteers. This looked
at the social model of disability and how the
barriers within the environment are
disabling. For example educational
systems, the built environment, financial
factors, digital environment, other peoples
atttitudes and discriminatory behviours.
The training highlighted that people with
disabilities have few qualifications and lower
average salary compared to people without
a disability. There are also fewer drivers
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Engaging in this training allowed me to gain
an insight into the lives of people with lived
experience of disabilities and the challenges
they face on a daily basis, due to society
and the environment-not the condition. The
physical and social environment, policies
and attitudes cause barriers and decrease
the independence of people with a disability.
I found listening to people with lived
experiences very inspiring and it challenged
some of my prejudiced
thoughts/assumptions that I guess I didn’t
think about before. My awareness and
knowledge has increased and I think it is
important to remember this for future
practice as people are experts about their
condition, their lifestyle and they can teach
you.

Cycling for all
I was invited to join in a cycling session and
was able to try out all of the accessible
bikes they have available…which is a lot!!
The variety of bikes was a surprise for me
as I did not know just how accessible
cycling can be for almost everyone.

I went for a bike ride on a side by side trike
with a client. They took me for a tour of the
park and we participated in physical activity
for nearly an hour! The time went really
quick but we were able to engage in
conversation for the entire journey.

appropriate conversational skills and
behaviours. I observed cognition as they
could orientate around the park, plan a
route and demonstrate time management
awareness, and recite facts and memories
relevant to the activity. The experience has
developed skills to become an autonomous
practitioner as well as achieving one hour of
physical activity and fun whilst working! So
not only does this type of assessment
benefit the client but also the healthcare
professional (especially when ‘time’ is a
barrier to exercise).

5 ways to Wellbeing

Final Thoughts:

I think it is linked to the five ways to
well-being, such as being able to ‘connect’
and talk to someone new whilst ‘being
active’. We ‘took notice’ of the surroundings,
we were able to ‘learn’ from each other and
‘gave’ our knowledge, time and presence.

I have really enjoyed my week and it has
given me such insight into the barriers
people face due to circumstances that could
be changed. It has also demonstrated the
importance of finding out what is available
to make activities inclusive.
I feel like I am learning so much about the
real value of Occupational Therapy and how
facilitating engagement in meaningful
occupations can have a significant impact
on people's lives.

Occupational Therapy and
Cycling
Applying OT knowledge to this activity
would have enabled me to complete an
assessment on an individual's ability
discreetly and without the pressure of formal
assessments. For example I could observe
the dexterity of the hands using the
bell/brakes. Observed gross motor skills in
their legs when pedalling. I observed social
skills as they interacted and demonstrated
Becky Teasdale
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Introduction
This week was the big trip to Essex. Myself,
Liz and other students went to the home of
sport for confidence. We attended the
leisure centres around Essex and got
involved in the sport for confidence
sessions.

Boccia

Source:
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sportforconﬁdence.com%2F&psig=AO
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RxqFwoTCPjvmIOXpfYCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD

One activity we observed was Boccia.
Boccia is an inclusive sport and almost
everyone can play. However, having a fun
game of Boccia is not the only outcome
achieved. Throughout the session multiple
factors can be discreetly assessed and the
game can be adapted and graded to each
individual's needs. For example one game
started with a strength and balance warm
up. This was aimed to help prevent falls for
some of the participants. This also
contributes to the public health strategy to
reduce falls. Fine motor skills, hand eye
coordination, proprioception, depth
perception, sit to stand, transfers, exercise
tolerance and communication and more
were all observed during the session also.
Participants were also given roles to help
their individual needs such as maintaining
hand writing abilities by writing the
scores/team names on the whiteboard.
Improving vocalisation by shouting the team
names. Participants shared responsibilities
to help clean the equipment, count the balls
and set up the tasks.

Multisports- Basketball
The multi-sports session was for two
colleges with learning disabilities and
autism. The aim of the session was to
improve social skills and interactions. This
was encouraged during the warm up activity
by pairing one participant with someone
from a different college to practice the
different passes used in basketball. Each
participant was encouraged to introduce
themselves to the people around them and
to call the person's name they were
throwing the ball too. At the start of the

session there was a clear divide between
the two colleges, however at the end after a
couple of team games of basketball the
students began to interact with each other.
The biggest difference I observed was the
smiles on the students' faces which
demonstrated how much they enjoyed the
session.

Other activities
Sports for confidence offered a range of
inclusive activities such as trampolining,
falls prevention, tennis, dance and running.
Participants were given responsibility to
help choose what sessions they wanted and
also help facilitate the activity. Some
participants then progressed their role into
volunteering and paid job roles.

Swimming
I observed a sport for confidence swimming
sessions for people with disabilities. Some
participants were in a wheelchair and
required two carers. The facilities at the
leisure centre amazed me. They had a
‘magic floor’ so the floor would rise up to
ground level so participants could walk on to
the pool floor without having to climb
straight in the water. Another participant
used a pool pod chair to be pushed on to
the pool level and was able to come out of
the wheelchair in the water. It was good to
see how sport for confidence and the
environment facilitated someone who was
unable to mobilise, go in the pool and have
that freedom of movement.

Source:https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fpoollifts.co.uk%2Fpool-lifts%2Fp
ool-pod&psig=AOvVaw0InSJrlQXWGWVwTDcxPBSq&ust=1646232911328000&source=images
&cd=vfe&ved=0CAsQjRxqFwoTCMDBjNWVpfYCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Final thoughts:
Everyone that attended the sessions were
members of the leisure centre, they had a
membership card and it provided a sense of
belonging to a group. It added value to their
lifestyle, purpose and routine. The sessions
aimed to improve cognitive, physical, motor
and psychological skills which are
transferable into everyday life. For example
increasing communication skills, social
interactions, turn taking, emotion regulation
and relationships needed for education,
employment and society in general.
Improving strength and balance needed to
mobilise around the kitchen or hang out the
washing. It becomes a sustainable
intervention as participants are never
‘discharged’ and it helps to facilitate a
behaviour change. For example some
participants then attend the leisure centre
independently or engage in activities with
family and friends.
Attending the sports for confidence sessions
has added value to my professional practice
as an occupational therapy student and has
demonstrated the quality of skills
occupational therapists can apply to
practice.
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The clients engaged in the exercises,
however they reported barriers to doing
them such as ‘time’ and ‘not part of their
routine’ or being too busy, lack of motivation
or physical and psychological barriers
arising from their long term condition
preventing them from doing the exercise.
After the session I discussed with the
physiotherapist if they had an Occupational
therapist involved in their care plan- they
didn’t.

Reﬂective thoughts
Sport for conﬁdence students meet IMAS!

Introduction
This week really demonstrated my
knowledge and understanding of the
occupational therapy role and the benefits
we can provide in a physical activity setting.

Shadowing a neuro physio clinic
This week I observed a physiotherapist at
the neuro clinic. It was really interesting to
see the clients and get to know about them
and their lifestyle. The neurological
conditions were progressive so it was
important to help maintain function e.g
mobility, strength and balance. The clients
were provided with exercises to complete at
home to help manage their condition.
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Reflecting on the experience and discussing
it with the physiotherapist highlighted the
importance of having an occupational
therapist within the patients pathway. An
occupational therapist can use their skills to
compliment the physiotherapists ‘exercises’
intervention by making the activity
meaningful and engaging related to their
personal goals. Such as returning to playing
golf. Occupational therapists have the skills,
using evidenced based practice and
theoretical models to overcome the
barriers,providing positive outcomes for the
client and physiotherapist.
I was also able to apply my experience at
Sport for confidence as the exercises
provided were used as a warm up exercise
for a game of Boccia. People of all abilities
engaged in the task and were motivated to
do the exercises. I believe incorporating
them into a meaningful task reduces the
‘prescription’ and ‘medical model’ element
of the exercise and provides a distraction to
help with the psychological barriers.

IMAS

sometimes part of the sport and it happens
to everyone regardless of a disability or not.
After the session we all sat together and
discussed our roles, thoughts and
aspirations regarding Sport for Confidence,
IMAS and Occupational Therapy. During
this experience I was able to clearly
articulate the role of Occupational
Therapists and promote our clinical skills
within physical activity and demonstrate
how we can collaboratively work together in
a physical activity setting.

Final thoughts:
This week we travelled to Bradford to meet
the IMAS team (international mixed ability
sports) and we played a game of Kinball.
The IMAS team- which included the
co-founders and IMAS trainers explained
what they do and demonstrated how they
make sports inclusive. They gave an
example of a participant who has cerebral
palsy and had gained multiple injuries from
playing rugby. People previously told him he
was unable to play and it was unsafe due to
his condition.
This experience is important to reflect on. It
is easy to look at someone and think they
can not do something and to try and protect
them from ‘harm’. However as an
Occupational Therapy student we are
taught to promote meaningful occupations
and empower individuals to have choice
over their lives and it is our role to try and
reduce the risks to enable participation. I
think the psychological ‘harm’ of not
participating in something you enjoy and
want to do can have more of a negative
impact on your ‘condition’ as opposed to
physical injuries. Plus, getting injured is
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Having the confidence and ability to do this
is a huge boost for me. Previously that
experience would have been a nightmare
and something I struggled with. However I
believe my placement experience at Sport
for Confidence, visiting Essex and engaging
in multiple meetings and network
opportunities has significantly increased my
confidence.

Source: https://i.pinimg.com/originals/ec/87/cf/ec87cf6121302a4fccfd6b31a4d17ae4.png
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A little bit of pet therapy whilst at the cycling group!

Healthcare professionals
This individual reported he joined the
cycling group because he was refereed by
his therapist, who also attended the first two
sessions with him. As a student
Occupational Therapist on this placement,
this case study is inspiring as it shows the
impact healthcare professionals can have
on someone's life by enabling them to
participate in physical activity, which is a
sustainable intervention. I will use the
knowledge I have gained throughout this
placement in my practice to help support
people into occupations they enjoy and
research physical activity groups/activities
within the local community.

Introduction
This week was focused on the cycling guide
we are creating, getting a plan together and
ticking off some jobs.

Case study
I used the case study format we created
based on the OCAIRS assessment to
gather information from an individual who
attends Sheffield cycling for all. His
experience of cycling was amazing, he
recently had a brain injury at a young age
which completely changed his life. However,
attending the cycling group has significantly
increased his confidence and his
independence to go out alone and use
public transport. It has also helped with his
motivation to return to work and have the
most positive outlook on life.
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Source:
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.theothub.com%2Foccupationaltherapy&psig=AOvVaw07qtzyZWa3c4-XtrMiXpvo&ust=1647426125909000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAsQjRxqFwo
TCNCumOjyx_YCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD

Sheﬃeld Cycling for All
Attending the sessions at hillsborough park
is still eye opening for me everytime. One
participant came in an attendant push
wheelchair with one carer, she was able to
transfer to the trike by sliding on to the seat
with assistance but had very limited mobility.
Yet when they were on the trike they were
able to cycle round the park independently

using their arms to hand cycle and their legs
on the pedals. Statistics show disabled
people are twice as likely to be physically
inactive compared to non-disabled people. It
is important for healthcare professionals to
provide advice and support people to be
physically active (Activity Alliance, 2021).
Two groups of schools with learning
disabilities attended the cycling activity
along with their carers/teachers. Everyone
was interacting with each other, smiling,
enjoying the activity and the independence
of cycling. Plus they were being physically
active, which provides multiple benefits.

Final thoughts:
It is really important to share my thoughts,
knowledge and experiences with peers and
colleagues in practice to demonstrate the
benefits physical activity can provide.
Occupational Therapists have the ability to
empower individuals to participate in
community groups and tailor the tasks to
provide meaningful person centred goals.
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Source:
https://www.researchgate.net/profile/Brett-Smith-9/publication/336747034/figure/fig1/AS:842150124195846@1577795644
667/Disability-and-physical-activity-infographic.jpg
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an assessment and intervention tool and a
poster to demonstrate the transferable life
skills that can be gained from using physical
activity as an intervention. I received
positive feedback from the OT’s and Sports
coaches at SfC who will use it in their
practice, for funding applications and share
it on social media.
Creating a poster enabled me to showcase
my knowledge and understanding gained
from placement.

Enjoying the sun after climbing Mam Tor in
the peak district

Introduction
This week has been focused on the cycling
guide and consisted of a lot of independent
working from home. I sort of feel a bit flat
this week. Everything was all go at the
beginning of placement, I was learning lots,
meeting loads of new people and felt like I
was achieving really great things. However,
now it’s a bit at a standstill. It is important for
me to not become complacent and continue
to thrive and push myself to do more and
challenge myself.

Creating posters
I created two posters to illustrate physical
activity in Occupational therapy, using it as
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Transferable life skills
Understanding the transferable skills gained
from participating in physical activity is
essential when working as an OT in the
community. (I have accepted my first
qualified OT job!). I will be able to identify
goals with my service users and apply them

to a meaningful activity; which may be a
physical activity group. Multiple skills are
developed before even starting a physical
activity session, such as decision making,
planning and organising travel, paying for
the session, talking to a staff member.
These may be personal goals I come across
in practice and I think this placement has
developed my understanding of
incorporating them into a meaningful and
sustainable intervention.

on, reflect on the positives and think of a
plan to overcome this hurdle.
One benefit of independent home working is
making an outside office in the garden and
being able to enjoy the ‘mini heatwave’ in
March!

Source:
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fquotesgram.com%2Fmake-the-most-of-life-quotes%2F&psig=AOvVaw3TRFCIX8x4D2IGWeBpAFR9&ust
=1648044417667000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAsQjRxqFwoTCJjlrIry2fYCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD

Final thoughts:
I think it is normal to feel at a bit of a
standstill at this point in placement. I have
had job interviews and multiple assignments
to contend with at the same time. Every
week is different and it’s important to carry
Becky Teasdale
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Making the most out of my ‘outside oﬃce’

Introduction
There has been a lot of progress on the
cycling guide we are creating as a group
this week. Collaborative working has been
key! Multiple people have wanted to be
involved in the guide and offered to
contribute. It has been amazing to meet
virtually and get to know other
organisations' experiences of inclusive
cycling.

Cycling guide
We are developing a therapeutic cycling
guide aimed at Occupational Therapists and
healthcare professionals. The aim of the
guide is to promote the therapeutic benefits
of inclusive cycling as an assessment and
intervention tool and promote its use in
practice.
It has been good to work together on the
guide as we all have different ways of
working and different views on what is
important to include. Therefore by utilising
each other's skills, we are hoping the guide
will be relevant to many healthcare
professionals, including students and newly
qualified Occupational Therapists.
I think it is an exciting opportunity to be able
to put my name towards a resource that is
going to be shared across the UK. Hopefully
we will influence people's future practice
and have a positive impact, promoting the
diverse role and skills of Occupational
Therapy.

Source:
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fdontgiveupworld.com%2Fmake-a-difference-quote-with-wallpaper%2F&psig=AOvVaw3DK1eyThc-xQqrS1laGRKA&ust=1648572106193000&source=images&c
d=vfe&ved=0CAsQjRxqFwoTCKiagOmf6fYCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF

Source:https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aihr.com%2Fblog%2Fcollaboration-in-the-workplace%2F&psig=AOvVaw3whXzJOx5FouRzdab-ZoaH&ust=1648571964419000&source=images&c
d=vfe&ved=0CAsQjRxqFwoTCNiS5Kuf6fYCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Throughout university we create posters,
presentations and assignments to
demonstrate our learning, however this is
not showcased to anyone. A lot of the time

the work produced goes unnoticed and
forgotten about. Whereas, the resources we
have created on placement will be used and
shown to many people. Therefore I want to
make sure it is of good quality and be proud
of what we have made.

Final Thoughts:
Collating all the evidence together for the
guide has demonstrated how much we have
learnt and developed during placement. I
think it shows if you are passionate about a
subject or an area then it doesn't feel like
work.

Becky Teasdale
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I presented at the community of practice
group (previously known as the steering
group) this week. I presented my placement
experience at Sport for Confidence, the
highlights and what I have learned. I
explained the use of physical activity as an
assessment and intervention tool and the
goals that can be achieved from that.
Two other students were unable to make it
so I had to be adaptable and confident to
present on their behalf. It was good to be
able to share my knowledge with others. I
think they were really engaged and
interested in what I was discussing.

Meet Ted! My physical activity levels will
triple with this bundle of energy!

The biggest difference I noticed in myself is
that I wasn’t nervous. I think it is because I
am actually really passionate about what I
discussed and I wanted to share my
experience and promote the use of physical
activity within Occupational Therapy.

Introduction
I feel like I'm struggling to find something to
reflect on this week. Which is fine, some
weeks in practice there will be more to
reflect on than others. I have still had a busy
week but it has been similar to previous
weeks-focusing on the cycling guide and
Sheffield Cycling 4 All.

Source: https://upvee.co/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/Add-heading-8-600x315.jpg

Final thoughts:
Final push! Only one week left of placement
and I'm not sure I'm ready for it to end!

Becky Teasdale
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complete opposite of that experience I have
really enjoyed it. I have been able to
manage my own caseload of work, connect
with multiple people across the UK, be
physically active while carrying out and
observing assessments and interventions.
The freedom to ‘be your own boss’ has
been a positive experience and influenced
my decision to take an OT job in the
community. I enjoy being an autonomous
practitioner and demonstrated I am
motivated to work and achieve anything I
set my mind to. However, this placement
and any OT job requires team work and
collaboration which has been successful
and it has driven me to want to use my
leadership skills in practice.

Source:https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bolton.ac.uk%2Fnews%2Falternative-graduation-and-graduation-documentary-ﬁlm-july-2021%2F
&psig=AOvVaw2L1KzwMGup12-uhMXohB9R&ust=1649405062682000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAoQjRxqFwoTCOCH1Oq-gfcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD

Introduction
It has been my final week on placement this
week. What a bittersweet feeling! Although I
am happy to finish my final placement as I
am nearly at the finish line of my degree. I
am sad that the placement is over. Come
Monday morning I think the realisation will
hit me. I hope to stay in contact with Liz and
SfC and keep progressing with changes in
the OT world!

End of placement
I feel like I have accomplished so much with
this placement and really enjoyed it. The
thought of a virtual placement was honestly
the worst thing ever for me. I thought I
would hate not being in a ward setting with
a 9-5 schedule and practical caseload as
that was something I have always wanted to
do. Despite this placement being the
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Job opportunity
During my placement I met an OT who
attended one of the cycling sessions with a
client, which then led to a potential job
opportunity. I had previously met the OT as
a student when I worked as a therapy
assistant. They had recommended me to
their employer and offered me to have a
look at the services they provide. This
shows how much of an impact I had for
them to remember me and remember my
hard work three years later. I felt proud of
myself that I was noticed. As someone who
was very shy and quiet growing up, this is a
big deal for me.

Hard work
I have always been hard working and
wanting to be the best I can be to ‘impress’
others and be noticed. Sometimes I would
forget to enjoy the job itself and burn myself

out. However, this placement, the SfC team
and especially Liz, has shown me you can
work hard and enjoy it when it is a job you
love.

Source: https://www.brainyquote.com/photos_tr/en/u/unknown/134717/unknown1.jpg

Thank you
I just want to say thank you for this
placement opportunity. It was far from what I
ever expected but couldn’t have loved it
more. I have grown so much in confidence,
assertiveness and leadership. All of which
will be taken into practice as an
Occupational Therapist. I will continue to
challenge the ‘norm’ of practice and apply
meaningful movement wherever I can!
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